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Dear parents and carers 
Wishing you all a happy Christmas holiday and a happy new year. Thank you for all your support 
and resilience in the face of many challenges. Let us hope 2022 brings a more settled time for 
us all.  
See you all on Tuesday 4th January 
Best wishes 
Liz Hayward  
Headteacher 

EYFS KS1 Building works 
During the Christmas holiday, developers are starting to build housing and offices on the land 
around the school. 
When you return to school on 4th January, please continue to use the same gate you use now. 
If you are a Nursery or Year 2 parent, you will continue to use the Liddell Road (main) entrance.  
You will enter through a narrow covered walkway.  
Lorries could be driving up and down into the building site at the start and end of the school 
day. Builders will manage the lorries carefully to ensure the safety of staff, parents and children. 
Please keep your children by your side at all times when entering all leaving the school grounds. 

EYFS KS1 After school clubs 
When you collect your child from an after school club, please use the Maygrove Road entrance. 

Christmas Jumper day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to the children in the Fundraising Committee who organ-
ised Christmas Jumper day and raised £284 for Save the Children. 



Camden Public Health  - Message regarding the Christmas holiday 

As an extra measure to protect our local school communities we are advising all primary school 
pupils to do two LFD tests at home, 3-5 days apart, with the second one the night before     
returning to school after the break. This measure has been shown to be highly effective at    
reducing the spread of the virus in secondary schools and by taking this important action at the 
beginning of term we can help to keep the number of cases low in our primary schools.  

Camden Council Takeover Challenge 
Children from Camden primary and secondary schools 'took over' the Council as part of the 
annual Takeover Challenge event. 
The pupils went to the Crowndale  
Centre all day where they worked with 
Council officers and other local  
professionals to prepare presentations 
on key topics: 
The children and young people moved 
to the Council Chamber in the  
afternoon, where they presented their 
findings and ideas to other pupils, their 
teachers, senior Council officers,  
Councillors and the Mayor of Camden. 
 

Reporting cases of Covid during the holiday 

If your child tests positive following a PCR test during the holiday, please inform the school 

via the school website. 

Poetry Club 
Thank you to the children in Poetry Club who gave some wonderful performances in assembly. 
They brought the poems to life with  confidence and enjoyment. 
Everybody loved the their poems! 
 
 


